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Dear Parents and 

Carers 

 

Well done to all the children and staff 

who have worked so hard this term. 

 

Thankyou to all the parents for their 

continued support. 

 

Have a lovely holiday and a very 

Merry Christmas! 

Class Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

YTD 

Nursery 77.92% 80.64% 

Miss Peck 91.91% 92.22% 

Miss Cousins 87.24% 92.16% 

Mrs Hall 97.77% 94.95% 

Miss March 90.44% 90.12% 

Mrs Ewens 94.55% 93.54% 

Mrs Purvis &  Mrs 

Ellis 

97.12% 95.24% 

Raleigh Overall 92.16% 92.32% 

Miss McIlroy 95.33% 95.67% 

Miss McLoud 91.25% 91.88% 

Miss Mota 89.02% 92.22% 

Mr Titheridge 86.3% 94.96% 

Mrs Howard 96.07% 98.08% 

Miss Jenkinson 88.89% 91.78% 

Mrs Render 95.87% 91.11% 

Mrs Bishop & Mrs 

McArdle 

97.1% 92.46% 

Mr Harris & Miss  

Gabriel 

97% 93.59% 

Admiral Overall 93.1% 93.56% 

To contact us: 
Raleigh Infant Academy 

01842 762810 

office@ral.eastern-mat.co.uk 
 

Admirals Academy 
01842 753993 

office@adm.eastern-mat.co.uk 
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Nursery 

In nursery we have enjoyed learning about the topic óDark 

and Light and Celebrationsô The children are recalling new 

vocabulary and using the words independently during their 

learning challenge time. They have a good understanding 

of different celebrations and can tell us something about 

them. To consolidate our learning, we share what we have 

learnt at the end of each week and record these onto our 

display. The children have shown that they have absorbed 

the learning about celebrations because they are             

independently acting out birthday parties and Christmas 

scenes through role-play and small world activities, such 

as the Polar Express. 

Reception 

Our topic in Reception this term has been 'How do people celebrate?'. The children 

have learnt about various different celebrations including birthdays, bonfire night, 

Diwali, Eid and Christmas. We have had some very memorable experiences,       

including a Muslim visitor for Eid, a traditional Diwali party, a Christian visitor for 

Christmas, and our own Autumn festival. This week as part of our final lessons, we 

asked the children to discuss and share everything they had learnt across the     

topic. The children have been inspiring us with their abilities to remember all of the 

key vocabulary and information we have learnt throughout the term. To celebrate 

how much we have learnt, we had a Christmas celebration for our express day. The 

children played kindly alongside each other, using their personal, social and      

emotional skills, as well as their communication and language abilities to play      

traditional party games, sing traditional Christmas songs, and celebrate altogether!  

 

On Thursday Reception joined the UKôs number one author for a special virtual 

show filled with festive fun. They listened to the stories Stick Man, Superworm and 

the new book The Christmas Pine. They saw star illustrators Axel Scheffler and  

Victoria Sandy draw some of their creations too and took part in an exciting draw 

along.  
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Year 1 

Year 2 

Year 2 came to the end of this termôs topic, Our United Kingdom with an Express day 

based around the wonderful book, óWindowô by Jeannie Baker. It centers around a 

view from a window, and how the landscape changes over time. The images were  

created using collage and provided us with great discussion on the subject of living 

Geography and how the views from our window would differ depending on where we 

lived in the United Kingdom. Children created their own view from a window           

considering different landscapes and landmarks of the United Kingdom. This has been 

a great activity to help the children embed their learning from this topic.  

Express day -Year 3 

On Wednesday the Year 3's were busy with their "Express Day". The topic for the    

Express Day was "What can be found around the mountains?" Students had the      

opportunity to explore what a mountain looks like by creating and constructing hands 

on models of Mount Everest. Students expressed what they have learned about 

mountains by creating their own fact file about Mount Everest.   

 For our 'we are unique and special day' in Reception we had plenty of  
opportunities for the children to enrich their personal, social and emotional  

development. Some of our key activities included sharing our special items from 
home, learning breathing techniques to regulate our emotions, discussions about 
our strengths as individuals and sharing our dreams for the future. The children 
completed some beautiful drawings to represent what makes them special, and 
also what they want to be in the future. Take a look at our amazing learning! 
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Year 4 

The year 4s express activity is to write newspapers reports on the restoration of 

Christmas after Crowell reign by Charles the II. We are writing to inform the people 

the country on the activates that they are now able to do.  

Express day -Year 5 

In Year 5 we have been learning about the English civil war and 

the monarchs who ruled during this time. We have learnt about 

how the civil war started between the cavaliers and the       

roundheads and the different battles that occurred over the 

course of the civil war. We then moved on to looking at the   

causes and consequences of having a Catholic and Protestant 

monarch and how this led to the 'restoration and the Glorious  

revolution'. Throughout this unit we have had the opportunity to 

sequence events in time order and compare the significant     

people who have impacted the course of history and still impacts 

on our society today. We finished our unit by using our prior 

knowledge and completed our own 'Bill of Rights' for a future 

monarch of England to follow.   

Express dayðYear 6 

In year 6 this half term, the children have been learning about the topic, 'How is the 
world evolving?' The children have learnt about the different places in the world that 
have biodiversity. They have learnt about the threats to that biodiversity and studying 
what impact climate change is having on our planet . We have discussed and focused 
on the Global Goal- Life on Land and for our Express Task the children completed 
'Global Goal- Comic Strips' to represent what this Global Goal means.  
The children have learnt new vocabulary such as, evolution, adaption, biodiversity, 
species, variation, longitude and latitude.  
As well as many new skills such as:  

¶ Reading maps and globes using longitude and latitude. 
¶ Understanding the biodiversity of animals in the Galapagos Islands and the 
Amazon Rainforest.  

¶ Understanding important geographical features: Galapagos Islands, Amazon 
Rainforest 
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Well being Day  

Children in year 2 began their well-being day discussing the British Values and looked 
at the value of truthfulness. Together they read the fable, óThe boy who cried wolfô and 
role-played scenarios where we would be faced with the choice, to tell the truth or lie. 
The children spent time discussing how they are all unique and special in their own 
way. They enjoyed sharing their special objects and explaining why they are im-
portant to them. Everyone spent time giving compliments to others and creating a 
óGood to be meô poster. 

This term we have learnt how to look after our bodies. On our PSHE day we looked 

at how to look after our minds. We learnt mindfulness techniques and the children 

found that it helped them to feel calm and focused. We practiced mindful breathing 

and  connecting to our senses to focus on sound, smell and touch when outside. The    

children used this learning to creating their own unique Mandala/magic circle art 

This week we had our Express Day on Wednesday! We were really excited to 

bring together all of our skills from this term including creating and using maps, 

using directions such as behind, in front of and next to. We also understand 

where North, South, East and West are on a compass. To practice these skills we 

became tour guides for Raleigh and talked about our favourite parts of the school. 

Then we made maps of the entire Raleigh site. Once we had made our maps, we 

used them to navigate around Raleigh and find the areas we use the most such 

as the playground, our classrooms and the hall. We then created a poster to    

display our ideas of what we like most about Raleigh. Previously in other lessons, 

we had talked about things we would like to improve at our school. Lastly, we   

created a script for our very own TV advert to encourage our friends to visit      

Raleigh.    

Year 1 have been thinking about the importance of respecting others and how 

we do this. We have also been thinking about our mental health and how we 

can take care of ourselves. We discovered Mandala's which are magic circles 

and we filled them with things that make us happy.  
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In Year 5 we have been learning about the topic 'We are unique and special' We 

learnt about the British values and why they are important to us individually and 

in our communities. We have also learnt about how to keep a healthy mind using 

different coping strategies such as slow breathing techniques. We have           

celebrated positives attributes we all have and sharing these as a class, we then 

used these positives notes to create acrostic poems about ourselves. Finally, we 

ended the day by sharing the special items that we brought in to class and 

shared the stories behind these items. The experience of sharing interest help us 

all to learn more about each other. This has linked with our social, moral, cultural 

and spiritual learning which we display in our class SMSC folders.   

Year 3's have spent the day diving into our uniqueness.  We have 

had a range of activities including "Draw Me" where students had 

the chance to learn and listen to other students by drawing and 

writing about their uniqueness. We also explored a very interesting 

book called "What Makes Us Unique." Students spoke about the 

importance of individual uniqueness and the reason to why we 

were all created to be different from one another.   

Year 4 have enjoyed a range of activities linked to British Values and how we are all 

unique.  It has been delightful sharing our own interests and discussing what makes 

us unique.  In P.E. we linked this to our P.E. lessons and created a dance to show 

how unique we are.  

Year 6 have been focusing on what makes us unique, thinking about our rights 

and responsibilities and exploring the right for every child to feel safe, looking at 

the similarities and differences between religions, exploring the values of love, 

honour and courage and to think about how our actions and 

language effects others feelings around 

us.   



 

 

Need help over the holidays?  

 

 

Chathealth - 07480635060 ï If you are 11-19 you can text 

Chathealth for confidential advice.  

Childline - 0800 1111 - Children and young people under 19 
can call 0800 1111 for free support. 

 

Grow Kids - If you are struggling and in need of childrenôs clothing, then 
you can visit https://www.thetfordvineyard.church/growkids, email them at 
growkids@thetfordvineyard.church or find them on facebook. 

 

Daisy Programme ï 01953 880903 ï a registered charity 
supporting men and women living with or who have been af-
fected by domestic abuse in the Breckland area. https://
www.daisyprogramme.org.uk/ 

Children's Advice and Duty Service (CADS) ï If 
you have a concern about the safety of a child you 
can talk to CADS through Norfolk County Councilôs 
Customer Services on     0344 800 8020. 

Just One Number - Parent line 07520 631590 - If you need ad-

vice about your child or young personôs health or wellbeing, 

simply send a text and one of our team will text you back or call 

0300 300 0123    https://www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/emotional-

health 

Leeway - 0300 561 0077 - an independent charity providing     

support to adults, young people and children who are experiencing 

domestic abuse in Norfolk and Suffolk. 

Medical help ï 111 ï If you need medical advice quickly and 

cannot wait to see your GP. Call 999 in an emergency. 

NSPCC - 0808 800 5000 - If you're worried about a child, even if 

you're unsure, contact our professional counsellors for help, advice 

and support. 

Thetford Foodbank ï Call 01842 752777 to speak to Thetford 

Citizens Advice who can issue a voucher and provide further ad-

vice. 
 

Young Carers ï 01553 768 155 - http://

www.westnorfolkcarers.org.uk/young-carers 
 

Young Minds Parents Helpline - Call 0808 802 5544 for free Mon
-Fri from 9.30am to 4pm 

https://www.daisyprogramme.org.uk/
https://www.daisyprogramme.org.uk/
https://www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/emotional-health
https://www.justonenorfolk.nhs.uk/emotional-health
http://www.westnorfolkcarers.org.uk/young-carers
http://www.westnorfolkcarers.org.uk/young-carers

